
Board of Management Agreed Report 4th February 2025. 

 

The Board of Management of Ballymurn N.S. met on 4th February 2025. 

The Admissions Notice for 2025 has been published and the school will begin accepting applications 

next week for the mainstream and autism classes. 

A review was carried out  on the Data Protection Policy and Acceptable Use of Internet Policy. The 

board discussed the importance of children not being permitted to bring mobile phones, devices or 

smartwatches into school. 

The development of the school Bí Cineálta policy was discussed, and staff training and pupil and 

parent consultation were recently carried out.  Work continues on the development of the policy. 

The Board also discussed the Behaviour of Concern guidelines and NCSE Relate document which 

were recently released. 

The Board discussed school finances and the Reconfiguration project that has recently been 

completed. Plans for additional accommodation were viewed. 

The ongoing enrolment process for the 2025/26 school year was also discussed.  

School events that are taking place in the near future were discussed. 

The principal, Emer O’Gorman presented the Principal’s Report and, as DLP presented the Child 

Protection Oversight Report and antibullying report. 

 

 


